
The Practice of Anthropology (A)

Sociology and Anthropology 402

Section: D100

Term: 2008 Summer

Instructor: Dr. Parin Dossa

Email pdossa@sfu.ca          Class email: sa402-d1@sfu.ca

Office: AQ 5060      Voice mail: 778 782 3778 (voice mail)

Discussion Topics: As a discipline and an ethnographic practice, anthropology has much to 
offer. As a politicized and social inquiry, anthropology provides an ideal point of departure 
for rethinking key societal concerns, such as social justice, equality, environment, public 
policy, health, and gender relations. Grounded in a distinct set of methodologies, the 
practice of anthropology has brought to the fore research accountability, power dynamics in 
the field (historically and in the present times), the problematic of collaborative work, 
ethical dilemmas and activist research. The discipline’s capacity to engage in multi-sited 
and diverse field settings (corporate world to the world of the homeless) generates a 
knowledge base that is otherwise not documented. 

In this course we will read and discuss ethnographic case studies and methodologies that 
address the above issues, critically and through engaged reflexivity. Students will undertake 
projects that will help them explore the practice of anthropology first hand and within 
contexts that are multi-layered.  The course will conclude with observations on what it is 
like to engage in politically informed activism and advocacy work, locally and globally, and 
across borders and boundaries. 

Grading: (1) Book Review:  20% 

(2) Group Research Proposal: 20% 

(3) Research Project: 40% 

(4) Class Participation 20% 

All the assignments in this course must be completed for a final grade to be assigned.  The 
Department of Sociology and Anthropology follows SFU policy in relation to grading practices, 
grade appeals (Policy T 20.01) and academic dishonesty and misconduct procedures (Policy T 
10.03).  It is the responsibility of students to inform themselves of the content of these 
policies (available on the SFU website under Administration, SFU Polices & Procedures).î

Required Texts: (1)  L. Hume and J. Mulcock Anthropologists in the Field:  Cases in 
Participant Observations, 2004.  
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(2)  M. Angrosino  Doing Cultural Anthropology,, 2007. 

(3) F.  Ross  Bearing Witness: Women and the Trut

Recommended Texts: None

Materials/Supplies: None

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Minimum of 90 credit hours, including SA 101 and one of SA 201, 
263, 286 or 293 or consent of the instructor.  Recommended: at least two upper division 
courses in anthropology.

Notes: All students are expected to read and understand SFU’s policies with regard to 
academic dishonesty (T 10.02 and T 10.03).  These policies are available at the following web 
addresses: http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-02.htm and 
http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-03.htm

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


